
 

 

 

June 6, 2025 

 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Community Members, 

 

We are pleased to share that the long-anticipated modernization of W.R. Myers High School 

will officially begin on June 23, 2025. This exciting project will unfold over multiple phases 

and is expected to be completed by 2028. 

The scope of the modernization is extensive, encompassing nearly the entire school with the 

exception of the main office and gymnasium, although the gym roof will be replaced as 

part of the project. All classrooms and common areas will be updated to better serve our 

students, and new elevators will be installed to improve accessibility throughout the 

building. 

Phase 1 of the project will focus on the 67 Wing, which includes the Foods Room, Drama 

Room, and will also impact two classrooms in the HCP Wing. 

As we receive additional information regarding timelines, construction impacts, and next 

phases, we will continue to keep you informed. Throughout this process, our top priority is to 

minimize disruption to instruction and ensure that the high standards of teaching and 

learning at W.R. Myers remain unchanged. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 

Thank you for your continued support as we work to enhance our learning environment for 

current and future students. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Adam Hughes 

Principal 



 


